Chawson First School Association
Registered Charity Number: 1092378
Minutes of AGM Meeting

Tuesday 5th November 2019
School Staff Room, 6.30pm

Present: Christina Bowden - CB
	  Jo Sanders - JS
	  Kathryn Trevor – KT (Teacher Representative)
	 Chris Franks – CF (Treasurer)
	 Flora Panesar – FP
	Rachel Stevens - RS
	Beth Ritchie - BR
1) Apologies: 
	Toni Shadforth, Nicola Peck, Helen Broughton, Ann stones.

2) Approval of minutes from AGM held 17th September 2019
	Unable to approve as there was difficulty printing these out.

3) Any matters arising from minutes
RS said that regarding looking into the Bell Tent there is no further update, she will continue researching for better quotes.

4) Up-date Salt Sportive.
Update given by RS. To date 5 people have registered (4 for the 100km, 1 for the 50km).
Witton school gate key holder (Ray) has confirmed he is happy to open the school. Needs to be finalised but can be considered booked.
Nicol and Co are happy to receive a request for sponsorship (previously they donated water bottles). Thought still needs to be given to what they can donate. Some ideas mentioned were signs or perhaps medal langards with their name on. Feedback from last years event was that the medals could be better. RS to investigate costs.
Open Trail Founder, Hannah, has been e-mailed asking if they would like to be involved. They work with schools around cycling. They have replied to say they are very busy in May but what are we thinking they can do?. Ideas mentioned were to help with the skills area or junior track.
Lloyd Stevens is setting up a droitwich cycling club, hoping to be all set up by next May and volunteers from the club may be able to help out
BR said that her husband is with St. John’s ambulance and may be able to ask cadets to help.
RS considering how best to set up course signage. Last year is took at lot of time so could do with more help in this area.
This year it is hoped we can have more stalls set up to provide activities for people to do back at the school whilst they wait and this in turn would bring in more money.
Smokey Dough Pizza may be able to provide pizza.
Bentley Village hall was a bit late into the course last year for a break so RS investigating other options. RS would like to keep Chadesly Corbett Village hall as this worked well other than the difficult road junction shortly before it. Ways to make crossing this junction safer will be looked at.

5) Update – Christimas Fayre
Due to TS being unable to attend this is to be rescheduled to meeting next week, date and time to be confirmed on WhatsApp.
6) Update- Christmas cards/giving machine

7) Teachers requests.
None at the moment. KT enquired regarding 18/19 cake sale money and reassured money is still earmarked for those years. This may be spent on boot camp equipment, but still to be confirmed.

8) Any other business
Baubles are in the shed . BR to complete leaflet regarding Bauble competition Thursday and print out. 
CF updated CFSA regarding accounts (Bank reconciliation handed out). Brief summary: 100 club income now complete and assuming £30 prize money each month Profit for 19/20 100 club comes to £360.00. So far Cycle event spending £74.00, income £95. Christmas cards/gifts income to date £1500.50 and expense £1137.15, therefore profit to date £363.35
It was confirmed that everyone present at meeting is happy with our Christmas night being held at the Fir Tree.


9/10) Date of next meeting  - Please see 5) above
